THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

SUMMER BOARD MEETING

Wildlife Research Lab, Gainesville, FL

Tuesday, July 30, 2002

Present:  Paul Moler, Steve Rockwood, Jay Exum, Arnold Brunell, Harry Dutton, Dale Gawlik, Carrie Sekerak

Absent:  Student Chapter Representative, Susan Fitzgerald, Nancy Douglass

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 10:05
	

	Minutes of Winter Board Meeting
	Approved with minor modifications.
	Approved.

	Treasurer’s Report
	Jay reported that the balance as of July 30 was $15,205.49.  This represents an increase of approximately $1,800 from the same time last year.  Revenue included $4,500 from conference registration and t-shirt sales and $2,000 from sponsorships.  Discussion was held on treating sponsors better.  Ideas included setting up breaks in sponsor’s room, post-conference recognition of sponsors on the web, and mention sponsors in the newsletter.  Other ideas of raising money were discussed, such as expanding products to sell (e.g., caps, Coozies, etc.).  Carrie and Steve will look into redesigning t-shirts and getting other products to sell.  A motion was made to set aside $1,500 to use for this project.  The motion was withdrawn and will be readdressed via e-mail.
	

	FWC Executive Director Selection
	Ken Haddad was selected as the new Executive Director for the Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.
	

	Representative at TWS National Conference
	Membership voted to give $500 towards sending a chapter representative to the TWS National Conference in Bismarck, ND.  Steve Rockwood will be our representative  (pending approval from FWC).  If Steve cannot go to the conference, he will notify Paul as soon as possible so that another member can go to represent the Chapter.  Suggested activities for the representative included meeting with a representative of the Chapter of the Year and attending the council meeting.
	

	Fall Meeting Plans
	Steve suggested the Day Spring Episcopal Conference Center in Ellenton as the location for the Fall Meeting.  The cost would be $44 per person, which would include dinner the first day, and breakfast and lunch the next day.  The dates of the meeting will be October 24 and 25. The facility has cabins that can accommodate 32 people each.  Semiprivate rooms with two beds are available for $58.  A decision was made to reserve a couple of cabins.  Paul Tritaik, manager of Pelican Island Wildlife Refuge will be a guest speaker at the meeting.  Dale will ask Rich Paul (Florida Audubon Society) to give a presentation and lead the field trip.
	

	Spring Meeting
	Steve has been looking into having our spring conference in Vero Beach immediately prior to the centennial Pelican Island National Wildlife Refuge celebration.  One problem is that there is only one conference facility (Vero Beach Inn) and the USFWS is looking to book the whole place for the entire week.  Rooms will be $135 per night.  Conference rooms will be $200 each.  Another problem is that the hotel requires payment in full in advance.  Steve will look into working a better arrangement with them and try to book about 50 rooms.  He will get back to the board via e-mail but will need quick responses to his information and questions.  He will look into getting the facilities March 12-14 so that our last day will be the first day of the Wildlife Refuge centennial celebration.
	

	FWC Sensitive Species Listing Criteria
	Paul described the new sensitive species listing criteria developed by the FWC.  The controversial nature of the criteria was discussed, including the downlisting of red-cockaded woodpeckers (threatened to special concern), manatees (endangered to threatened) and the uplisting of gopher tortoises (special concern to threatened).
	

	
	Board meeting adjourned at 11:45 am, and was continued as strategic planning meeting until 2:00 pm.
	


